
 

Coleford Town Council 
 

Bells Field Implementation Committee 
Tuesday 3 March 2020  

Minutes 
 

Attendees; Cllrs Penny, Brown, Elsmore, Lusty & Holloway  
 

1. Apologise were noted from Cllr Allaway-Martin & Kay  
 

 Cllr Penny took the chair  
 

2. There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda 
 

3. There were no dispensation requests  
 

4. To allow comment from the public 
 There were no members of the public present  
 

5. The minutes of meeting held on 4 February 2019 were agreed 
 

6. To note matter arising from minutes 4 February 2019 
 It was noted that the dog fouling problem seemed to have improved slightly. Cllr Lusty 
 reported that a parishioner had scattered poppy seeds in the memorial garden. The 
 Clerk to request that the contractor does not pull up the shoots as weeds  
 

7. To make recommendation re water run-off into Prospect Close 
 It was agreed that the best way forward was the reprofiling of the bund and the Clerk 
 should obtain prices for this work 
 That additional planting of maybe willow along the boundary line could improve the 
 situation 
 Cllr Brown offered to look at the technical drawings 
 

8. To have an update on scheme enhancements: 
 Board Walk 
 It was reported that the funding source was secured but that update plans & quotes 
 should be obtained 
 Additional Benches & Additional Bins 
 Negotiations were still underway with the manufacturer re the defective bins and a 
 positive outcome was looking hopeful 
 Power to amphitheatre 
 That the electrician was aware of the request. It was agreed that the manufacturer 
 should be asked if they offer an installation service  
 

9. To receive an update on s278 monies 
 The clerk reported that the work had been dome and was awaiting inspection from GCC 
 Highways  
 

In Committee:  
10. To make recommendation re the defects and outstanding works  
 Cllr Penny’s report was agreed  
 

11. To make recommendation re the end of contract works 
 This item is no longer relevant  


